
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                           REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                                    APRIL 03, 2017
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, April 03, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Jacque Pucheu, Jr., James Lopez, Grand Coteau Mayor Shaterral Johnson, Krotz Springs Mayor Carroll Snyder, Leonville Mayor Joel Lanclos, Representative Dustin Miller, Sheriff Bobby Guidroz, Ms. Jackie Johnson, and Alvin Haynes.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF MARCH 06, 2017: 
MOTION:
 SOILEAU

SECOND:
CARTER
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the MARCH 06, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 VIDRINE

SECOND:
REED

A motion was made by Ken Vidrine and seconded by Monita Reed to approve and accept the MARCH 13, 2017 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously
SPECIAL FULL BOARD MEETING REPORT:

MOTION:
SOILEAU

 SECOND:
BATISTE
A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Senic Batiste to amend and accept the MARCH 20, 2017 Special Full Board Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

OTHER BUSINESS:
MEDICAL CLINIC:


Opelousas General Hospital along with a pharmacist and physical therapist may be interested in opening a clinic in Krotz Springs and locating it next to the Port office.
CEP MEETING:


The Port is hosting the next Community Emergency Planning (CEP) Meeting which will take place at the Port office on Wednesday, April 5th at Noon.
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PORT WEBSITE:

All Commissioners have been asked to submit their bios for the Port website. The Board photo and all Commissioners individual pictures have been taken. The website may be up and online in the next couple of months.
GRANT APPLICATION:


Lynn, along with Alon, met with the DOTD grant writers and their staff on the grant application. They have encouraged them to include on the application both the renovation of the building next to the Port office and Dock 1 and Dock 3 for the embankment stabization.
BOARD OF ETHICS:

A date will be set for the Annual Board of Ethics class that all Board members are required to attend. The class will be held at the Krotz Springs Community Center.
FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE FORM:


All Commissioners present were given a copy of the Financial Disclosure Forms. The deadline for submission is May 15th.
GRIMMETT PROPERTY:


Bids will be opened on the Grimmett Property on Monday, April 10th at Noon during the Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting. Lynn also discovered that the Port owns another 53 acres that was purchased from the Bradford Ware Planting Company. This property can only be accessed by way of the Grimmett Property. Jacque has recommended that instead of readvertising and including both tracts that the Board offer the highest bidder on the Grimmett Property the opportunity to lease this additional property at the same price per acre.

QUIT CLAIM DEED:


The Quit Claim Deed should be signed shortly by the Corps of Engineers and then recorded at the St. Landry Parish Clerk of Court’s office. 
ALON:

Attorney Ralph Chustz has said that he should be in contact with Alon within the next 15 days to discuss with them their sublease with MRT and also their amended lease with the Port.

CABOT LEASE:

The Cabot Lease will expire in April, 2018. Jacque will begin the negotiations with them on a new lease. 
The next meeting date was scheduled for May 01, 2017. There being no
further business, Commissioner Vernon Haynes motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Monita Reed.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

